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Texas State High School Lacrosse League
Board of Directors Meeting

December 27, 2010

Present: Ray, Nancy, Patty, Joe, Chris, Rick, Rashad

Absent: Al, Steve, Mike, Ed, Ashley

There was no meeting on Dec. 6th since there was no quorum.

Meeting started 7:05 p.m.

1. Waivers

Mike Jones, a Taylor Lacrosse Club coach submitted a waiver for Sergio Zamudio a new student attending Katy High School that wants to play for Taylor.
The board determined that the waiver request did not justify consideration as a hardship based on Rule 8.0 and the definition of a hardship. A motion was made to deny the waiver based on Rule 8.0. The motion passed unanimously. Sergio goes to school at Katy H.S., lives in Katy so therefore must play for Katy. 

2. La Vernia

La Vernia has requested an extension for paying league dues without being penalized. La Vernia is a fairly new, struggling program with many low income players. A motion was made to waive any penalties if the team dues are paid by Jan. 14th. The motion passed unanimously. La Vernia will not pay a penalty if they submit their dues by Jan. 14th.

3. NCAA Single 30- Second Count Rule Change

The SWLOA has approached the Board regarding the difficulty with enforcing the new NCAA Single 30-Second Rule which will be applied on the college level starting in the 2011-2012 Season. Instead of teams having 20 seconds to advance the ball to the midfield line and 10 seconds to advance to the attack area, there will be a single 30 second count once teams gain possession to advance the ball to the attack area. The NCAA proposes the change to enhance the flow of the game.

The concern of the officials is that the new rule would be difficult to enforce in games with only 2 officials. Most DII and DIII teams have 2 officials officiating games while DI teams have 3 officials. A brief discussion followed regarding enforcing the 30 second count for DI teams only. It was decided that the Board did not want to enforce two different sets of rules and financially and logistically it would be unrealistic to require 3 officials for all games. 

It was proposed that there be a waiver of the Single 30-Second Count for the 2011 season. Since all waivers to NCAA Rules must be included in Appendix A of the THSLL Rulebook the waiver must be submitted to the membership for a vote.  Chris will put information regarding the new rule on the THSLL Website and Ray will send an email to the membership.  Teams need at least two weeks before the season begins to develop a defensive strategy, therefore teams need to vote by Jan. 14th.

 A motion was made to have the membership vote on the new rule by Jan. 14, 2011.  The motion passed unanimously. If there is no majority vote on the issue by Jan. 14 the Board will make the decision. The Board’s position is to waive the Single 30-Second Count for the 2011 season.

4. THSLL Minutes

It was decided to postpone a vote on the outstanding minutes since not all board members are in attendance and not all members have read the previously distributed minutes.


Meeting ended 7:48 p.m.
The next meeting is Jan. 10, 2011

THSLL
- 2 -
Last printed 1/29/2008 4:39 PM

[image: image1.png]